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Representative Scott Jiu Wo Kawasaki
Alaska State Legislature


District 9 Fairbanks

House Joint Resolution 15
Sponsor Statement

“A Resolution Urging the United States Congress to Change the Name of Mount McKinley Back to Denali."
Millions of people from all over the world come to Alaska every year to engage in our unique culture and embrace our spectacular environment. Mount McKinley is viewed as the centerpiece of that environment, but its name disregards Alaskan culture and undermines its majesty. The State of Alaska has been denied the right to rename this geographical landmark since 1975 due to a block in the United States Congress. It is time to reassert our interests and bring attention to the importance of the Denali name.
The intent of HJR 15 is to rechristen Mount McKinley its rightful Athabascan name, Denali, meaning “The High One.” The highest peak on the continent is widely recognized as Denali, but officially renaming it would properly respect the mountain’s history and the culture of Alaska Natives. 
Should the mountain forever maintain the name of a president who never visited Alaska, a name which the mountain received in 1896 when McKinley had just been named the Republican candidate, the mountain’s current name would forever linger as a reminder of the usurpation of the state’s right to name geographical landmarks. Having made several efforts to rename the mountain since its designation as Mount McKinley, it is clear the people of Alaska generally share this aspiration.
I urge you to support HJR 15 for the sake of Alaskan culture.
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In Juneau ○ State Capitol Juneau, Alaska 99801

In Fairbanks ○ 1292 Sadler Way Fairbanks, Alaska 99701

Juneau ○ (907) 465-3466  ○ Fax (907) 465-2937 ○ Fairbanks ○ (907) 456-7423  ○ Fax (907) 451-9293
Email: Representative_Scott_Kawasaki@legis.state.ak.us
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